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“The steadfast love of the LORD never ceases; his mercies never come to an end; they are 
new every morning; great is your faithfulness.” Lamentations 3:22–23

Successful 
Pre-K Site Visit

Major Pre-K 
Grant Award 
We are pleased to announce that The Early Childhood 
Education and Care Department (ECECD) has informed 
us that our Grant Application to provide New Mexico 
Prekindergarten (Pre-K) program services has been 
approved as set forth in a letter dated June 9, 2023. 

New Mexico Pre-K is a core program of ECECD and 
is a critical part of the early childhood education and care 
system. Pursuant to NMSA 1978, § 9-29-8(B), ECECD 
is mandated to “coordinate and align an early childhood 
education and care system to: (1) include child care, 
pre-kindergarten, early pre-kindergarten, home visitation, 
early head start, head start, early childhood special 
education and early intervention and family support; and 
(2) provide New Mexico families with consistent access 
to appropriate care and education services.” 

The letter further stated that our role as a NM Pre-K 
provider is critical toward ensuring ECECD fulfills this 
mandate. New Mexico Pre-K Grant Award Information: 
The Pre-K grant award for McCurdy Schools of Northern 
NM Pre-K is for 20 Extended Pre-K Slots for 1080 Pre-K 
instructional hours as set forth in the contract we have 
signed. 

We invite families to contact Denise London, business 
manager at McCurdy Schools of Northern NM by calling 
505-753-7221, ext. 264 for more information and for the 
registration/enrollment packet. PLEASE NOTE that no 
fee will be charged for participation in the program. We 
run a 4-year old Pre-K program and as such, students 
must be 4 years old by September 1, 2023. No exceptions 
can be made. As of June 13, 2023, there are 11 slots 
available.

The annual FOCUS 4-Star Verification site visit took 
place on May 1, 2023. 

We received the notice of Star-level 4 on May 18, 
2023. 

We thank Ms. Sandra Trujillo, Ms. Jennifer 
Gutierrez, and Ms. Theresa Romero for the work 
they put in this year to ensure the criteria for FOCUS 
4-Star continued to be met in our program. 

The notice of Star 4-Level verification was also 
shared with NM CYFD Licensing Unit.

On May 27, 2023, McCurdy Schools of Northern 
NM held their 3rd parent event of the year, where we 
celebrated the 18 four-year old graduates of McCurdy 
Pre-K. We had over 100 family members participating 
and celebrating their children/grandchildren as they very 
successfully met all criteria for the New Mexico Early 
Childhood Education and Care Department (ECECD) 
for 4-year old children to successfully 
complete the program and ensuring that 
they are ready for Kindergarten.

The ceremony was held in the 
beautiful and beloved McCracken 
Gymnasium where the children 
welcomed their parents and family 
members, and were able to share with 
their families what they learned this 
year. 

Refreshments were given out at 
the end of the program and families 

expressed their appreciation and gratitude for the work 
the staff did in guiding the children, helping them 
develop and meet the criteria for an amazing beginning 
to their school careers.

Our appreciation and gratitude are given to our staff 
for their caring, nurturing, and commitment to our 
children.

Pre-K Graduates! 
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Notes from the MMCC executive director

“Wait for the LORD; be strong, and let your heart take courage; wait for the LORD!” 
Psalm 27:14

Patricia A. Alvarado, 
MMCC Executive Director

“For everything there is a season, and a time to 
every purpose under the heaven.” Ecclesiastes 3:1

Today I share that, after much prayer and 
discernment, I have submitted my letter of retirement 
and; therefore, resignation as Executive Director 
of McCurdy Schools of Northern NM/McCurdy 
Ministries Community Center. After almost 32 
years (1989-2023) of being blessed to be a part 
of this faith community/family, I have found 
myself contemplating on the scripture verse I just 
shared. Words cannot express my gratitude for 
the opportunity to have been a part of McCurdy’s 
mission for so many years and for the support 
shown to me during all this time. Hired as a teacher 
in Middle School and then moving on to High 

School Principal, all the while raising my children as a single mother, and watching 
them flourish; being a part of other children’s lives; and being a part of the staff and 
community collaboration that has transpired over my 30+ years at McCurdy has 
blessed me in ways too many to enumerate!

In 2010, I returned, after about 3 years from having left to direct a community-based 
Early Childhood home visiting program. As superintendent, at that point; and then; 
in 2012 as McCurdy School, the Mission, closed and made it possible for McCurdy 
Charter School to open its operations on our campus, becoming the executive director 
for McCurdy Ministries, I have experienced “…for everything, there is a season…”

At each juncture and each transition, there was never doubt in my mind that My 
Father was in control, and yet, as our human nature sometimes overwhelms us, I 
did struggle with thoughts that I was not doing enough or good enough to further 
His purpose and vision for those with whom He allowed me to be involved. The 
many people that He sent my way to help guide my own children, my work, and my 
leadership: co-teachers; administrators, board members, active and involved parents; 
community agency partners, and family; were my gifts from Him that provided 
strength and the “village that it takes to raise a child!”

I want to share with you some passages in the Bible that have sustained me and 
helped reaffirm that my strength only comes through God’s grace! And that is true 
whether we speak of one’s individual strengths or a mission in service such as 
McCurdy. Our individual strengths complement each other and only through God’s 
grace and the gifts of the Spirit are we able to come together as a cohesive team in 
serving Our Father and doing so for His glory and honor!

It is in recognizing and acknowledging these important messages of God’s 
unconditional love that we can and will thrive, not only strive! As we acknowledge, we 
become grateful; and as we become grateful, we become resilient in His loving care 
and guidance!

From Philippians 4:13:
I can do all things through him who strengthens me.
As we become resilient, we are more apt to be at peace with circumstances that 

surround us, especially where we have no control over someone else’s decisions. And 
our strength will lead to resolve.
From John 16:33:

I have said these things to you, that in me you may have peace. In the world you will 
have tribulation. But take heart; I have overcome the world.”

As we experience our faith with peace in our hearts, we come to trust Our Father 
that His plans and His timing are what is important; not our plans and our timing. So 
then, in all things, we come to Him in supplication and offering our labor and our love 
in all we do. And our labor will lead to hope.
From Jeremiah 29:11:

For I know the plans I have for you, declares the Lord, plans for welfare and not for 
evil, to give you a future and a hope.

When we can reach this state of peace and sustain it in our hearts, we will be able to 
joyfully face any obstacles with hope.
From Romans 15:13 

May the God of hope fill you with all joy and peace in believing, so that by the 
power of the Holy Spirit you may abound in hope.
From Romans 8:31 

What then shall we say to these things? If God is for us, who can be against us?
In any decision, we weigh the pros and cons. We do our due diligence in determining 

the purpose for our even considering our decision on any matter. What is our motive? 
Is it for self-fulfillment, for illuminating a light on our own accomplishments or is it 
truly fulfillment of God’s plan? And if it truly is for God’s purpose, then I invite you to 
remember that “…if God is for us, who can be against us?”
From Joshua 24:15:

But as for me and my household, we will serve the Lord.
From Psalm 28:7

“The Lord is my strength and my shield; my heart trusts in him, and he helps me. 
My heart leaps for joy, and with my song I praise him.”

As I reflect on my years of being blessed to be a part of God’s plan for McCurdy, I 
lift you all in prayer that you will continue to support; in prayer and resources, God’s 
plan for McCurdy Ministries Community Center! I pray for your hope in His plan and 
your joy and your peace as you continue to be the hands and feet that will continue to 
lift and support the children, youth, and families of the Española Valley!

And with this, I say “Adios” and remind you that in Spanish: “Adios quire decir, 
Vaya usted con Dios!”(Adios means YOU go with God) “Mi corazon se alegra, con 
tigo voy señor!”(My heart is happy because I go with God!”)

Patricia A. Alvarado,  
Executive Director

While there are many issues that come before the McCurdy 
Ministries Board of Trustees, among the most critical are those 
centering on our staff. When we received the gracious letter of 
retirement from Ms. Alvarado, her words instantly evoked intense 
emotions and deep gratitude. How can one possibly offer sufficient 
expressions of gratefulness for the many ways in which she has 
touched the lives of so many across the decades of her loving, 
generous service? She truly is a conveyor of grace and hope, a 
builder of strength and vitality, a channel of wisdom and trust, 
a genuine disciple of Jesus Christ with ultimate faith in God’s 
presence, love, timing and possibilities. 

While it is an audacious undertaking, I use this opportunity to 
express gratitude to Patsy on behalf of so many for the multitude of 
ways in which she has blessed us—boards, staff, faculty, students 
and families, alums, community service colleagues, educators 
and officials at a variety of levels, friends—and the list could 
continue. Hearing the name Ms. Patsy Alvarado anywhere around 
Española and the Valley brings a smile of recognition, warmth and 
appreciation. Then expand that to those across the country who have 
come to the McCurdy campus as volunteers to serve through the 

ministries of the mission school and more recently the community 
center.  

Patsy would be the first to step aside from accolades, but I feel 
certain she would sense the recognition of God’s presence and 
guidance through her decades at McCurdy. So, thank you, God, for 
the blessings that have come through your servant, Patsy, who has 
brought learning, joy, hope, possibilities, faith, strength, stability, 
vision and so much more to those of us who have been blessed by 
her presence. 
In the transition 
ahead, we 
truly wish her 
Godspeed, a 
genuine and 
grateful fare-
well from our 
hearts. 
Sanford Coon
President of the Board of Trustees
McCurdy Ministries Community Center

A Farewell in the Deepest of Gratitude
Want to send a 
note of appreciation 
to Ms. Alvarado?

You are invited to send your 
expressions and remembrances 
to Ms. Alvarado with cards, 
notes and video messages as she 
completes her tenure at McCurdy. 
Address them to her at 362A 
South McCurdy Road, Española, 
NM 87532 or send a brief video. 
Contact Eufemia Romero at 
eromero@mccurdy.org for 
instructions regarding videos 
that will be assembled together 
as a remembrance for her. Please 
target July 15 for arrival.  

https://www.biblegateway.com/passage/?search=Philippians+4%3A13&version=ESV
https://www.biblegateway.com/passage/?search=John+16%3A33&version=ESV
https://www.biblegateway.com/passage/?search=Jeremiah+29%3A11&version=ESV
https://www.biblegateway.com/passage/?search=Romans+15%3A13&version=ESV
https://www.biblegateway.com/passage/?search=Romans+8%3A31&version=ESV
mailto:eromero@mccurdy.org
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“But you, take courage! Do not let your hands be weak, for your work shall be rewarded.”  
2 Chronicles 15:7

Diana Loomis, 
Partnership Director

Dear Friends,
The good news is growing in getting the redevelopment 
of the McCurdy campus started! First, we owe thanks 
to Sen. Ben Ray Lujan for securing a $1,050,000 HUD 
affordable housing grant for 2023 to reduce the amount 
that Homewise, a nonprofit home developer, will pay for 
McCurdy’s northern 10 acres and increase the amount we 
receive to $1,400,000. In addition, for 2024 we have been 
informed that a $1,500,000 grant to the USDA Community 
Facilities Program on McCurdy’s behalf is a priority for the 
senator so now we are praying that the Senate Appropriations 
Committee agrees with Sen. Lujan and our project makes it 
into the 2024 Federal Budget!  Please consider adding this 
grant to your prayer list! These funds will be applied to the 
construction of the new program building and the rehab of Bachman into a new retreat 
center.

At the beginning of the year, President Biden issued an Executive Order to the 
Environmental Protection Agency, requiring each EPA Region in the United States 
to choose a rural community that has Brownfield, EPA Superfund Sites and Water 
Bureau Projects and bring all EPA resources, while coordinating all Federal resources, 
to bear on the community. Due to the work McCurdy has been doing with the EPA, 
Española has been chosen as the rural community for Region 6 and we are already 
seeing the fruits of this partnership. The EPA set up meetings for McCurdy with the 
NM Drinking Water State Revolving Fund and the Clean Water Revolving Fund which 
in cooperation with the City of Española can provide significant grants and funding for 
the redevelopment of McCurdy’s campus.

The first sign of major changes on the McCurdy campus will be remediation and 
demolition of seven buildings including Blake, Herrick, Library Annex, the elementary 

Plans moving forward for our “Live, Work, Educate,  
Recreate Planned Community” on campus

school and several smaller buildings. These buildings are past their useful life and their 
removal will make the development of a right sized and energy efficient campus for 
McCurdy possible. Many, many thanks to the New Mexico Environment Department 
who granted $186,000 to pay for the remediation of these buildings, to the Anchorum/
St. Vincent Foundation who granted $100,000 to pay for demolition, and to State 
Sen. Leo Jaramillo and State Representative Susan Herrera who allocated a $200,000 
Capital Outlay Grant for this project. At this point, the EPA is helping McCurdy secure 
the remaining funding to start the remediation and demolition of these funds.  What a 
demonstration of “it takes a village!”

McCurdy has also been chosen to participate in a Brownfield Brightfield program 
which will help us develop a plan and secure funding to decommission the campus 
steam plant and install solar, wind, battery storage and energy efficiency systems that 
will greatly reduce the utilities McCurdy pays and create a smaller green footprint for 
our campus.

In June, I submitted a Lever for Change $1,000,000 grant which will provide funds 
for new programs and capital updates to our campus. In 2024, 250 $1,000,000 grants 
will be awarded to nonprofits like ours that have budgets between $1,000,000 to 
$5,000,000 and are doing racial, environmental and economic justice work. Feel free to 
add this grant to your prayer list as well!

The next step will be applying to the USDA Community Facilities grant/loan 
program in July and August. We are making progress and I very much appreciate your 
interest, prayers and support of this work!

Blessings, Rev. Diana Loomis,  
Public/Private Partnership Director

First stages of Deconstruction to make room for additional programs and 
beautiful new buildings.

As you may know the oldest buildings at McCurdy are over 100 years old. We 
will be able to save and modernize several key buildings, such as the Chapel and 
Bachman Hall, but several others will need to come down because they are no 
longer safe spaces or cannot be modernized effectively.

To begin our progress, volunteers from four churches in Kansas, with 
specialized skills, took down an adobe garage across from the administration 
buildings. By removing the garage and realigning the fence, we are able to 
increase our parking for the Cole Building by 30 percent. This makes the Cole 
Building much more user friendly. Thanks for the great work, Kansas volunteers 
from the following Wichita District Churches: University UMC, Andover UMC, 
East Heights UMC, and First UMC Wichita!

Beginning Our New Beginning

After School Care Program 
Has Another Successful Year
We want to thank Ms. Angela 
Ortiz and Veronica Martinez for 
the great job they did in running 
the After School Care Program. 
Ms. Angela worked solo 
sometimes and received help 
from some long-term volunteers 
in the first half of the year until 
Ms. Veronica joined McCurdy 
in the second half of the school 
year. The children have certainly 
grown in their knowledge of 
and in relationship with Christ, 
thanks to their experiences in 
After School Care Program. 
We thank the staff for their 
dedication and commitment for 
the nurturing and caring they give the children. God’s blessings on the two of them!

Students enjoy sharing their Jesus and Me artwork. Playtime during May After School Care.
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“Now to him who is able to do far more abundantly than all that we ask or think, according to 
the power at work within us, to him be glory in the church and in Christ Jesus throughout all 

generations, forever and ever. Amen.” Ephesians 3:20–21

RESILIENCE: 

The Great Depression
In the late 1930’s, those of us who 
remember the depression must admit that 
those were days of trials and tribulation. 
We still attended school with great 
determination. There were some of us 
who would say that if the mission schools 
had not existed, we would not have had 
any kind of education. Money was one 
of the problems. 
Money was hard to 
come by, and we 
all must admit that 
money controls our 
lives. Without money, 
McCurdy School 
could not exist. Of 
course, the money had 
to come from somewhere. Money was 
a problem at the church headquarters in 
Dayton, Ohio, from which support for the 
teachers and the school came. The amount 
of money that we students paid to live, 
eat, and be schooled was very small in 
proportion to the amount it cost to operate 
the school.

There was a time when money didn’t 
come from the national headquarters 
of the United Brethren Church so, in 
order for us to have food at our table, the 
superintendent of the school had to go to 
one of the stores that had been in business 
since territorial days and buy, on credit, 

the staples that we needed. 
It was a critical time for all concerned, 

both the staff and the students. We saw a 
dark cloud before us. How were we going 
to stay in school with the school in such 
a financial situation? We students were 
sent to school hoping for some miracle 
to happen so our folks could produce 

some money to 
keep us in school. 
We were allowed to 
pay by doing chores 
around the school. 
The amount of 
work we performed 
didn’t produce 
any money for the 

school’s finances, so it must have been the 
dedication and prayers of the staff which 
kept it going.

The next year we were better prepared, 
and things improved. We learned we 
could not live by bread alone. We had to 
put our faith to work. The Lord has been 
great to those of us who went to McCurdy 
in those early days and later sent our 
children there.

Antonio Duran
Class of 1936 

Originally published in 
“As I Remember”
McCurdy School—75 Years in Mission

Submitted by Amanda Trujillo-Gonzales,  
Director of Project Cariño
Looking back over Project Cariño’s work over the past 
school year, our growth and experiences have been 
many! Bill and I started the year on our own, only two 
full-time employees available to serve the social and 
emotional needs of more than 500 students at McCurdy 
Charter School and approximately 20 McCurdy 
Ministries Preschoolers! We have been pretty busy, to 
say the least, and without any student interns from NM 
Highlands University we weren’t able to offer our Buddy 
Service-Learning Program. 

Then in January, we were joined by Matilda 
Fernandez, MSW Intern who agreed to come on 
board for three semesters! Thankfully she agreed to 
resurrect the Buddy Program and had a great start this 
semester recruiting and interviewing three middle 
school applicants and helping with their Safe Sanctuary 
Training. She also accepted and interviewed three 
elementary school referrals and will be matching them 
with the Big applicants next semester, along with 
continued mentorship training, scheduling weekly visits 
and supervising these visits.

In the fall, I was honored to participate with Sarah 
Allen, our Development Director, in the Faith Talks 
Podcast by the United Methodist Women about our 

Hispanic Culture in Española and the McCurdy 
Community. It was a great opportunity to share this part 
of our community with so many others, helping them to 
understand this part of us and hopefully encourage more 
and continued participation of Volunteers in Mission at 
McCurdy Ministries Community Center.

Bill and I were able to actively engage with all 
52 students and families that were referred to us for 
support this year for a total of 1281.5 direct service 
hours this year. Of those, 797.5 were devoted to working 
individually with students on our caseloads and 224 
were devoted to supporting their parents, helping 
establish a strong safety net for these students. We also 
provided 18.5 hours of crisis intervention for students 
who needed immediate support during the school day 
so that they were helped in finding relief. Some of the 
issues we worked with this year included grief and loss 
with students who lost a parent and teacher, divorce, 
co-parenting, depression and anxiety, impulse control, 
bullying, post traumatic stress disorders, adoption and 
adjustment, anger management, and sex orientation and 
identity, to name a few. In addition, we were invited 
to provide classroom presentations for the second, 
third and fourth grades on Project Cariño Introduction, 
establishing and maintaining healthy relationships and 
the safe use of technology.

Through all of this, we were honored to work in 
collaboration with several McCurdy Charter School 
administrators, teachers, and staff members; we couldn’t 
have done any of it without their help! Project Cariño 
always works closely with Principal Bernadette Tixier-
French in providing emotional support for students; 
our collaboration is key in the success of our mutual 
students! Ms. Anna Espinosa was especially helpful to 
all of us at Project Cariño, always lending a helping hand 
with a smile and good cheer. As the only Administrative 
Assistant for the whole school, she always has her hands 
full, and we know how much we asked of her every day! 

Project Cariño was honored for the invitation to 
support students who grieved the loss of a special 
Education Assistant, Ms. Pearl Valdez, in the spring. 
Ms. Amy Miller was very thoughtful and supportive of 
students who were close to Ms. Pearl, making sure they 
were able to receive grief support from Project Cariño. 
We also worked with Ms. Amanda Padilla, Ms. Lorraine 
Rivera, and Director Sarah Tario in honoring Ms. 
Valdez’s legacy at McCurdy Charter by planting trees in 
her honor on campus.

Bill and I are thankful for another great year in the 
service of McCurdy Charter School Community through 
Project Cariño and we are proud to have this opportunity 
to contribute to our students’ educational success!

Project Cariño Serves Students, Community

We are hiring for our Executive 
Director and Director of Development 

to help us continue to make McCurdy 
Ministries a place that creates hope 
and empowers children, youth and 
families. If you know someone who 
loves people, loves God and wants to 
help make a difference in the Española 
Valley please refer them to our Job 
Descriptions at this link: https://
mccurdy.org/

Another Farewell
It was just a year and a half ago that we welcomed Pastor Sarah 
Allen as the new Director of Development/Church Relations. 
Sarah stepped into this new role with great enthusiasm and a 
broad skill set. She has accomplished so much during her short 
tenure with McCurdy Ministries. Unfortunately, some health 
issues have arisen following two bouts of COVID-19 and she 
needs to step away.

Pastor Sarah was so excited in her new position with 
McCurdy as she was eager to carry on the call to ministry and service that has been in 
her family multiple generations. Her dear aunt, Irene Cole, served as a teacher, Home 
Missionary, and volunteer at McCurdy for more than half a century. 

We have so appreciated Sarah’s “fresh eye” as she looked for creative ways to serve 
the children and families of the Española Valley. She worked hard to find new solutions 
to provide long-term stability for this vital ministry. Her skills, her smile, her great 
work ethic, and her devotion to Christ and His ministry will be greatly missed by all 
who had the privilege of knowing her.

We invite you to send Sarah a note of appreciation as she, too, steps into retirement. 
Mail cards to:	 Pastor Sarah Allens

	 5981 N. Jornada
	 Las Cruces, NM 88012

McCurdy Ministries Wish List Link
https://www.amazon.com/registries/gl/guest-view/1EOD3JA3OX4EE

Thanks for your ongoing support of our ministries.

https://mccurdy.org/
https://mccurdy.org/
https://www.amazon.com/registries/gl/guest-view/1EOD3JA3OX4EE 

